Delta Kappa Gamma, Zeta Tau Chapter
Minutes
October 6, 2015
[bookmark: _GoBack]The October meeting of the Zeta Tau Chapter of Delta Kappa Gamma was held at Terrie Cardwell’s home and was called to order by Dora Aschenbeck at 4:50 p.m. Prior to the meeting, members engaged in the Pillows for Patients project and stuffed heart-shaped pillows for breast cancer patients. Dora thanked Pam Calder for cutting and sewing the fabric beforehand, and asked members to bring stuffing to the next meeting so we could continue making pillows. 
Our guests were introduced by members who invited them. Breast cancer survivors who attended were Leah Whitten, Gerry Wilson, and Charlene Caldwell. They were presented with pink corsages and pink socks. All members present wore pink ribbons. Kristen Davis-Owen was another guest in attendance.
In the absence of Treasurer Julie Eisenhauer, Elke Eisenhauer-Sass reminded everyone of the impending dues deadline of October 15th. Elke also passed around the Pins/Brags bucket.

The September minutes were posted on the chapter web page.

Dora again invited everyone to attend the GHACC Reception on Friday, October 22. Seven members will attend the luncheon honoring our TSO President. She also reminded everyone of our annual auction at Spring Forest MS on Thursday, November 12. Members were encouraged to bring guests.

Sharon Sharadin asked new members to complete a short information sheet to be used for directory and mailing purposes.

Mary Ann Slaughter presented the Z award to Terrie Cardwell. Terrie has been a member since 2002 and has served as Chapter President as well as Area 18 coordinator. Terrie is very active in the society on local, area and state levels. 

Our guest speaker for the afternoon was Jennifer McClanahan from The Rose, an organization that promotes breast health.  Jennifer was touched by our Pillows for Patients project. After Terrie Cardwell gave a blessing on the pillows we created that afternoon, we gave them to Jennifer to distribute to patients. An update on Pat Osborne’s battle with breast cancer was given, and Elke Eisenhauer-Sass reminded members about Pat’s Pink Posse team walking/running in the Susan Komen Race for a Cure. Maureen Madden was able to attend after being homebound; she updated us on her health situations.   

The meeting adjourned at 5:55 p.m.
	
